BOARD OF WORKS

May 3, 2021 at 10:00 a.m.

The meeting was called to order by Mayor York

Attendance: Present:

Mayor York, Director Barker, Attorney Joel Harvey,

CITIZENS APPEARING:

- Debbie Thornhill appeared for her brother Mark Hunter to vacate an alley at 916 Thornburg. Mayor York moved to table until it could be looked into. Director Barker seconded. Motion carried 3-0.
- Richard Bouslog Homecoming President ask to have a homecoming parade on Saturday September 11th 2021 at 10am. The staging area would be on vine street and go down South Main street to Parkview Drive. Mayor York moved to approve with the Health Department being involved. Director Barker seconded.
- Richard Bouslog also asked for approval to go in and clean the honeysuckle and weeds out of Trojan Woods. Mayor York moved to approved. Director Barker seconded.
- Carrie Barrett with Main Street asked to close down 14th from Race St. to Central Ave. and Race St. from 14th to 15th the last Friday of every month for 4th Fridays. Mayor York moved to approve. Director Barker seconded. Motion carried 3-0.

ORDER OF BUSINESS:

- Director Barker moved to suspend the reading of the minutes of the previous meeting. Attorney Harvey seconded. Motion carried 3-0.
- Director Barker moved to approve the Payroll, Water, Wastewater and General Fund claims Monday April 19th, 2021 to Monday May 3rd, 2021. Attorney Harvey seconded. Motion carried 3-0.
- Public Transportation Agency Safety Plan was presented by Transit Manager Sloan.
 Mayor York moved to approve. Director Barker seconded. Motion carried 3-0.

DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS:

- Building Inspector Melton presented a request for a handicap parking area at 612 S 23rd Street. Home owner has a Dr. Statement and is Wheelchair Dependent.
- Director Barker advised the Board that storm separation started today on Cherrywood from the split at 14th street.

ADJOURN

Director Barker moved to Adjourn

Presiding Officer of the Board of Works and Safety

ATTEST:

Brenda Grider, Clerk Treasurer Approved by me this 3rd Day of May 2021.

Greg York, Mayor

ATTEST:

Brenda Grider, Clerk Treasurer